

THRUSSINGTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

WORKING PARTY NOTES #29

MEETING 7.30pm July 17th, 2017, Church

Present: Working Group:

Nich Stanyard Nigel Hainsworth Mark Thistlethwaite Verity Munden

Apologies: Candi Newby

Circulation: Above, T Prior, D Cuckow, D Young, W Johnson, J Poland, Bob Philips (UI), Jenni Phillips UI and interested residents

1. Parish Council

Meeting 18th – no comments.

2. Budget

Only change is cost of printing of draft plan and associated documents.

3. Draft plan

Sealed box for questionnaires to be obtained (**COMPLETE**) and permission to site at the Village shop to be sought. **ACTION NS**

Final draft received of plan, invitation and questionnaire delivered, with printers and will be collected 18th July. **ACTION MT**

Documents to be sorted for distribution by 23rd July. **ACTION MT NS**

Address list to be prepared. **ACTION MT**

Distribution to be between 24-28th July. **ACTION ALL**

Suggested routes:

VM Reasby Road (her side) and Ratcliffe Rd

NS Outliers and WVC (inc Thrus. Mill?)

MT Regent St / The Green

NH Rest of Rearsby Rd

(WJ – Back Lane / Church Lane)

(CN – Ferneley and Upper Green area)

(DC Glebelands / Hoby)/(DY – Old Gate)

4. Consultation strategy

Agreed next steps:

- a. Complete corrections to draft plan and send high resolution copy for printing prior to Friday 7th July. **COMPLETE**
- b. Complete questionnaire ready for printing by same date. **COMPLETE**
- c. Send for printing and obtain completed product by 17th July. **COMPLETE**
- d. Distribute by 28th July. **ACTION ALL**
Distribution in Parish by Working Group.
Electronic distribution to mandatory statutory bodies by Urban Imprint.
(Note added after meeting. Spoke to Jo, I have now requested a list of mandatory bodies from P Gilding, CBC, 01509 634765 and I will send electronic version to them – ACTION MT)
A number of hard copies to be set aside for Draft plan discussion event.
Consultation period, 28 July to 22 September.
- e. Draft plan discussion event (title to be established) to take place Saturday 9th September. Village Hall **booked** as preferred venue.
- f. Collate feedback (Working Group) and work with UI to complete analysis and make amendments if justified for submission to Charnwood by end of October, Regulation 15. Followed by Regulation 16 consultation 6 weeks, amendments, examination, amendments, referendum)
- g. Exhibition boards UI/WG to discuss between 17 July and event. **ACTION ALL**
- h. Next meeting – update for T life with invitation for September edition.
ACTION: See below

5. Character Study

Previously discussed document, need to add as a reference the Character Appraisal from Charnwood and review Regent Street chapter, refer to Ferneley Rise Bungalows as Ferneley Rise and the Green as the Upper Green. Again a table of amendments to be created.

VM to check if any notes from last meeting are available. All to review document and send a list of comments to MT/VM to collate for Urban Imprint. **ACTION: VM MT JG(UI)**

Ask for editable copy of assessment. **ACTION MT (JG)**

6. Project plan

Update attached.

7. Update for Thrussington Life

Update for September required. MT to write basics and send to others to improve. **ACTION ALL**

Large copy of agreed text to be displayed on the notice board, church, village hall, school, shops) **ACTION TBA**

8. Any other business

a. Outstanding actions not discussed at meeting

- i. Berrington's farm: Some discussion, it appears that some parts of this farm may now be unique as a traditional smallholding but other areas may be a target for development. Mr Berrington has no kin and is old. We are not sure whether this should be considered an asset. A visit to see how Mr Berrington is inclined to be arranged. **ACTION NS DC**
- ii. It was noted that we could probably do with a photograph of the view of the village from the footpath beyond Wreake house farm, and a view from A607 Melton Road ridge from Brooksby/Rearsby looking down into the village. **DECIDED NOT TO ACTION**
- iii. **Water management.** DY to write some comments **ACTION DY**
- iv. Mr Kitchener has taken photos during autumn and winter and will do spring soon. Ask TP for address. **ACTION MT TP**
- v. Questionnaires to be returned to group after analysis. **ACTION BP JG**
- vi. HEDNA figures from James Poland. **AWAITED**
- vii. Awaiting invoice for hire of hall for consultation meetings. **ACTION MT (BK)**

9. Any other business

- a. Hedgerows
After discussion and view with Mr Simms, Senior Ecological Officer, we cannot add much protection to hedgerows unless they are in Conservation area.
- b. Biodiversity
It would be interesting to get an updated biodiversity study.
- c. Aspirations
A number of aspirations were included in the draft plan (conservation area, biodiversity study, traffic calming etc). How are these forwarded after the plan is made? *(Note added after Parish Council meeting 18/7/17: A list of aspirations should then be forwarded to the Parish Council who will endeavour to prioritise list and cost and produce sub teams to forward as deemed appropriate.)*

NEXT MEETING:

7.30pm Monday 15th August at the Church.TBC

M Thistlethwaite 20/07/2017